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IQAC REPORT 2024-25

The academic year 2024-2025 commenced with several impactful initiatives and
events at our institution, focusing on holistic student development, institutional progress, and
quality enhancement.

A comprehensive Student Induction Programme was organized from 3rd to 6th
July 2024, with an overwhelming participation of 450 students. The programme aimed to
familiarize the freshers with the institutional environment, academic structure, and support
systems available. The sessions included motivational talks, academic orientation, and
interaction with faculty members.

On 4th July 2024, Ms. N. S. Valarmathi, Inspector, Bargur, addressed the students and
shared her insights on discipline, self-confidence, and the role of youth in building a safe and
just society.
On Sth July 2024, a special session on “Women Empowerment” was conducted by Rin.
Er. Aravind Shanmugam, M.E., President, who inspired students with examples of -

leadership and resilience. Faculty members from our college also delivered insightful
addresses during these sessions.

Parent-Teacher Association (PTA) meeting was held on 12th July 2024, with the
active participation of 115 students' parents. The meeting fostered meaningful dialogue

between faculty and parents regarding student progress, academic expectations, and
institutional values.

The institution proudly hosted a Mega Alumni Meet on 13th July 2024, witnessing
the enthusiastic participation of 221 former students. The event provided a platform for
alumni to reconnect, share experiences, and contribute towards institutional development.

_ Regular Internal Academic Audits were conducted throughout the year to evaluate
and improve academic and administrative functioning,

As part of quality enhancement efforts, a mock NAAC visit was conducted on 16th July
2024. Dr. Balamurugan, Assistant Professor, Department of Physics, Government Arts

and Science College, Avinashi addressed and guided the faculty members on academic
performance and best practices.

The NAAC Peer Team Visit was successfully conducted on the 20th and 21st of August,

2024. The following esteemed members visited the institution as part of the NAAC
accreditation process:

 Chairperson: Prof. Siddu P. Algur, Vice Chancellor, Vijayanagara Sri
Krishnadevaraya University, Ballari, Karnataka



» Member Coordinator: Prof. Parveen Akhter Pandit, Department of History, Central
University of Kashmir, Srinagar

« Member: Dr. Kanithi Sreeramulu, Principal, Government College for Women,
Srikakulam, Andhra Pradesh

The visit was marked by constructive engagement and valuable feedback from the peer team,
contributing significantly to the institution’s continuous pursuit of academic excellence.

Following the assessment, the institution was awarded a commendable 'B' Grade, marking a
milestone in our journey of academic excellence.

Reports Submitted:

 The NIRF report was submitted on 27th January 2025.
* The AISHE report was submitted in January 2025, ensuring timely compliance with
statutory requirements.

This series of events and initiatives underscores the institution’s commitment to academic
excellence, student empowerment, and continuous improvement. The participation and
cooperation of all stakeholders have contributed significantly to the success of these
programmes.
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